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COLLEGE HEALTH SERVICES ;j; e de lslond 02840

College Health Services would like to announce a new program. In our continuing effort to provide
quality health care, Salve Regina College has contracted with the Human Resource Institute of
Boston for counseling and psychological consultative services. Mr. Carlo DiClemente, of HRI,

will be available each Tuesday from 9:00 to 5:00 to see individuals, conduct groups and consult

with the faculty and students concerning positive mental health issues. Mr. DiClemente is currently
completing his Ph.D. in Clinical Psychoiogy at U.R. L

We see this service as providing for a confidential discussion of personal and emotional problems,
as well as a source of general information and advice. Appointments with Mr. DiClemente may
be made through Eileen Malone, R.N., at College Health Services, Ext. 340, Monday through
Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. We would like to emphasize that all discussions are confidential.

If you have any questions, please contact Health Services. We are looking forward to meeting
your needs and invite your suggestions.

RING WEEKEND

~ The annual Ring Weekend will open with a ring blessing ceremony. Father James Healy will bless

the rings at a special ceremony in Ochre Court's Great Hall at 4:00 p.m. on Friday, October 8.
The other event of the weekend will be a picnic at Carey Mansion from 1:00 to 5:00 p. m. on Sunday,
October 10. The Juniors have a very interesting afternoon planned so come and join in the group
games, etc.

ORIENTAL ART SALE

A special exhibition and sale of Original Oriental Art will be presented on Monday, October 4,

1976 at O'Hare Academic Center from 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The Marson Ltd. of Baltimore,
Maryland will be showing a large selection of prints in open portfolios. The oldest prints date

back to the 18th and 19th century and include Chinese woodcuts, Indian miniature paintings and manu-
scripts. and master works by such artists as Hiroshige, Kuniyoshi, and Kunisada. There will be

a very representative group of pieces by renowned contemporaries such as Saito, Azechi, Mori,
Katsuda and Maki. Marson Ltd. specializes in exhibiting for sale a collection of Original Oriental
Art including pieces from Japan, China, India, Tibet, Nepal and Thailand.

CREDIT FREE EDUCATION

During the 1976 Fall semester Salve will offer to the Salve and Newport communities the opportu-
nity to acquire a new skill, improve a talent, or just relax and do something you already know

how to do, but do not take the time to perfect. Calligraphy - Hand Lettering or French and Italian
Gourmet are just two of the interesting courses that will be offered. Sister Michaeline Lewandowski
is the Coordinator of the Credit Free Education Courses and can be reached at ext. 338. Call her

if you have any questions. Credit Free Education Brochures are available upon request.-

The following is a list of the courses being offered:

Ballroom Dancing

Irish Folk and Stepdancing
Ceramic Decoration

Life Drawing

Painting

Calligraphy - Hand Lettering
French and Italian Gourmet
Simple Home Repair
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CREDIT FREE EDUCATION (continued)

Being and Becoming

Dry Flower Arrangement
Children's Art

Children's Music

Newport College Chamber Choir

PARKING AND TRAFFIC PATTERN

Because of road construction on Ochre Point Avenue, all students are requested to observe the
construction barricades placed along the avenue for parking restrictions and traffic control. Park-
ing within the barricades could result in damage to your vehicle by the construction equipment.
Parking has been made available on the Wakehurst grounds, for students who have registered their
car with the College Security Department. Registration may be made at the Security Office in the
basement of Miley Hall. ‘

Upon completion of construction work along Ochre Point Avenue, the traffic pattern within the

area of Angelus, McAuley Hall and O'Hare Academic Center will be changed to one-way. Traffic
will enter the campus at Marion Hall and exit at the Gatehouse onto Ochre Point Avenue. Appropriate
signs will be installed indicating the traffic pattern.

ATTENTION ALL JUNIORS

Prior to the conclusion of the Fall semester, it is essential that each junior level student have

on file a form officially declaring his/her major and minor fields of concentration. Forms for this
purpose are available in the Offices of the Dean of Students. The accurate completion of this form
assures the student of a clear understanding of his/her requirements and serves as a means by
which the chairman of each department may make projections for course offerings. Please make
every attempt to complete this procedure before December 1, 1976. Your cooperation is appreciated.

UNITED WAY - GIVE YOUR FAIR SHARE

What is "Fair Share!?

The Fair Share share scale is a suggested giving guide based on actual giving patterns of individuals
in our community. In considering your contribution this year, it is important to reflect on the
giving of your fellow citizens. The success of the United Way is a total community responsibility.
Your Fair Share gift will encourage others to give their Fair Share. Knowing the full story of the
needs in your community will help you decide your Fair Share. Remember, if your gift is higher
than the average, the difference is a silent tribute to your personal generosity and kindness to
others.

SEARCH FOR THE GRAIL - A STUDY TOUR OF ENGLAND AND WALES

Dr. James Hersh and Mr. Glenn Giuttari will take a group of Salve students and faculty on a
twenty-two day tour of England and Wales during the Winter Semester Break. Some of the places
they will be visiting are: London, Salisbury, Glastonbury, Cornwall, Strafford on Avon, Oxford and
Windsor. A renowned Scholar, Dr. Geoffrey Ashe, who has written several books on King Arthur
and Stone Age Britain, will accompany the group for a part of the trip. If you wish further details,
please contact either Dr. Hersh, ext. 264, or Glenn Giuttari, ext. 236.

DANFORTH GRADUATE FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM - 1977 - 1978

WHO? The Danforth Graduate Fellowships give financial support and personal
encouragement to selected college seniors as well as to postbaccalaureate
persons who intend to become college or university teachers.

WHAT? Danforth Graduate Fellowship Program gives payment for tuition, fees
and a stipend based on individual need. The Danforth Graduate Fellowship
Program includes Danforth Fellowships, Kent Fellowships, and Graduate
Fellowships for Women.

SRC Newsbulletin -2- September 30, 1976



DANFORTH GRADUATE FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM - 1977 - 1978 (continued)

WHEN? Nominations must be made by Department Chairmen during October,
WHY? To assist students to obtain Ph.D.'s in order to become a college
teacher.

For further information call or stop in at the Placement Office - Room 121 in O'Hare. Sister
Marjorie Walsh will be happy to give anyone interested more detailed information.

15TH ANNUAL PARENTS WEEKEND
TO BE HELD OCTOBER 30 - 31, 1976

The Parents Weekend will include tours, classes, luncheon,
dinner at the Sheraton Islander and the traditional dance at
Ochre Court, all on Saturday, October 30, plus a special
Mass and brunch on Sunday, October 31.

All students should decide as soon as possible on whether
or not they plan to join their parents for this weekend and
should contact their parents so as to be sure their reserva-
tions are in as soon as possible.

The prize for the Parents Weekend raffle this year will be
a weeks vacation in Bermuda for two or the cash equivalent,
The class which sells the largest number of raffle tickets
will receive a prize of $250. The individual who sells the
largest number of raffle tickets will receive a prize of $50.

Any further information or additional raffle books can be
obtained from the Community Relations Office, 3rd Floor
of Ochre Court, Extension 223 or 224

NEWS AROUND CAMPUS

The deadline for registering to vote in the November elections is Saturday, October 2. Anyone who
wishes to register to vote may do so with Mr. Robert J. McKenna, Director of College and Community
Relations, 3rd Floor of Ochre Court, Extension 223 or 224.

Residence Activities evening has been moved back from October 7th to October 2nd. Conley Hall
will host this event from 7:00 to 12:00 p. m. with free food and beverage for only a $2. 00 cover.

The Student Nurses Association will hold its organizational meeting on Monday, October 4 at 12:00
noon in O'Hare Auditorium. The agenda will cover the following items:

1) S.N.O. Constitutions and By-Laws
2) Election procedure for S. N. O. officers for '"76-'77
academic year.

This is an important meeting for all student nurses and all Freshmen who plan to enter Nursing.
Sister Charles Francis requests that all n}embers of the First Tuesday Arts and Crafts Class please
bring Long/Short Candles to next Tuesday, October 5th's, class. Sister plans a demonstration in
candle decoration. She suggests that a half dozen candles would be a good number to bring.

The Young Democrats are sponsoring a ''dutch treat" cocktail party on October 6, 1976 at Christie's
Topside at 9:00 p.m. All drinks are happy hour prices. This will precede the Debate between the

Presidential candidates. All are welcome to attend and are cordially invited.
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NEWS AROUND CAMPUS (continued)

The Boathouse, Salve Regina's Campus Pub will be closed for a period of time in order to make
some vital repairs to the structure itself. For almost 2 years the Boathouse has been in operation
and has been a great success. Students are seeking faculty and staff support to undertake this
endeavor. It is now time to make some renovations. We ask all who enjoy the Boathouse to watch
for signs of re-opening.

College Archivist Sister Mary Smith to attend the 40th Annual Meeting of the Society of American
Archivists and the International Congress of the International Council on Archives from September
27 - October 1 in Washington, D. C.

Meetings are to be held variously in the Library of Congress, National Archives, Pan American 1
Union Building and Statler-Hilton Hotel.

One day of the National meeting, Wednesday, September 29, there will be a Sisters of Mercy meeting

at the Order's General Archives in Bethesda, Maryland. (This meeting is open te all who are
interested. )

Dr. William Burrell has been appointed to serve on the Certification Advisory Committee repre-

senting private teacher education institutions in Rhode Island. This term will be for a period of
three years.

Dr. Burrell has also been appointed to the Board of Directors of the Rhode Island Health Science
Education Council.

Mrs. Catherine Graziano, R.N. has been reappointed to the Board of Directors of the Rhode Island
Health Science Education Council and will serve on the Executive Committee of the Board.

Mr. Donald Magee has recently been installed as the President of the Board of Trustees of C.A.R.D.

(Coalition for Aquidneck Resource Development). C.A.R.D. has been responsible for bringing
new industries to the Newport area and in holding major seminars, etc.

Please inform the OPI of any scheduled event you want publicized. For changes in publicized
scheduling, please inform the Office of Public Information immediately.
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